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B 67
DRAFT-08/04/2011
FINAL –08/11/2011
REGULAR SCHOOL BOARD MINUTES
For July 28, 2011 
	Introduction

and

Roll Call
	1.  The Gadsden School Board convened in open session at 5:08 p.m.  President   Craig Ford presided at the meeting held at the Gadsden Administrative Complex.  
     Members present:  Craig Ford, Gloria Irigoyen, Maria Saenz, and Jennifer Viramontes. 
     Members absent: Daniel Castillo. 

	Pledge &

Mission Statement
	2.  The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. The Mission Statement was read by Mr. Ford.  

	Superintendent's

Report
	3.  Programs, Reports, and Correspondence:

     A.   Superintendent’s Report
            Superintendent Nava introduced Ralph Gallegos.  Mr. Gallegos said that Ross Oakley from the El Paso Electric SCORE Plus Program was present to give the Board a report on the energy efficiency savings throughout the district.  Mr. Oakley presented a check for $1,291.00.   
            Superintendent Nava addressed the audience present regarding the GHS Agricultural Program telling them that the District is looking into filling the position with a highly qualified agriculture teacher who will build up the program to the quality program that it used to be.  Superintendent Nava said she looked forward to hearing their input and doing what was best for the community.  

	Board President
	B.  President: 
      President Ford said that he and Mrs. Viramontes attended the NMSBA Leadership Conference in Cloudcroft which helps them keep the Board up to date.  He was glad to see so many people present.  He said that the continuous calendar schools got to a good start with minimal problems.  

	Board Member’s Reports
	C.  Board Members:   
Vice-President Saenz said she was happy to see so many people present.  She said that farming and agriculture were one of the main things in the valley and thanked the audience present for being in attendance and that Superintendent Nava would do what was in their best interest.  Ms. Saenz said she attended the Spanish Spelling Bee in Albuquerque and saw the District student participate.  She was not able to attend the law conference.  She is looking forward to the school year starting and wished everyone a great school year.  Ms. Saenz requested to see the improvements by grade level from the AYP test results.

	
	Secretary Viramontes welcomed everyone back and was looking forward to all of the activities in the schools.  Mrs. Viramontes said that the Ag program was very important to the district as a farming community as it was to all of those present.  She said that the offices she holds at the state level she does so to represent not only the area but the district and the students as well.   Mrs. Viramontes said she is on the committee for the A – F grading and is participating on a web conference to understand how it will work.

	
	Gloria Irigoyen wished everyone a great year and told the students that the year was a new beginning and to do well and enjoy school and you will get good grades.

	
	Daniel Castillo - absent

	Student Representative
	D.  Student Representative 
 and Mr. Alfredo Holugin, director of Maintenance.

	Personnel Report
	E. The personnel report is included for the Board’s information with no action required.                                         

	Modification

of the Agenda
	4.  Ms. Saenz made a motion to approve the agenda as is without modifications.      Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.

	School Board Minutes
	5.  Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to approve the minutes for June 16, 2011.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.        

	Consent Agenda
	6.  Ms. Saenz had a question regarding the lease for the JTPA item on the agenda.  Superintendent Nava answered her question.  Ms. Saenz made a motion to accept the consent agenda.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.       

	Open Forum
	7.   Open Forum:   
       The following persons addressed the Board with concerns about the lack of a teacher for the GHS Agriculture Program:  Kim Kuykendall, Margaret Quiroga, Dosi Alvarez, Randy Thornley, Ramon Alvarez, Ramon Quiroga, and Bud Deerman.          

	
	8.  Action Items:  

	Collective Bargaining Agreement
	A.  Barbara Browder, Associate Superintendent for Human Resources and GFT officers, Dolores Nañez, Matt Grubaugh, Randy Thornley and Randy Moncrieff were present for any questions or concerns the Board might have regarding the Collective Bargaining Agreement.  Ms. Saenz made a motion to approve the Collective Bargaining Agreement.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.  

	Utility Easement at Chaparral High School
	B. Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to approve the request for a Utility Easement at CHS.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

	Utility Easement at Chaparral High School for Bus Lane 
	C. Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to approve the request for a Utility Easement at CHS for a bus lane.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.  

	Open Meetings Act Resolution for 
2011-2012
	D. Ms. Saenz made a motion to approve the Open Meetings Act Resolution for 2011-2012.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

	Health Education Graduation Course Requirement 
	E. Yvonne Casillas, Director Data Analysis and Student Information explained to the Board the reason for putting the Health Education Graduation Course Requirement Implementation Plan document for action.  Mrs. Casillas said that if approved it would be submitted to PED by the August 5, 2011 deadline. She said that David Turner from CHS, Donald Dodson from STHS, and James Hite from GHS together with Mrs. Hood and herself, worked on the curriculum for the Health Education course. The PED will review all of the documents submitted by the districts and will be implementing the course for the 2012-2013 school year.  Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to approve Health Education Graduation Course Requirement.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously. 

	SCORE Program by NM Gas Company
	F. Ms. Irigoyen made a motion to approve the SCORE Program by the NM Gas Company.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

	  
	9.  Discussion Items:

	Monthly Budget Report for the Month Ended May 31, 2011 
	A. Mr. Suggs, CFO, presented to the board the monthly budget report for the month ended May 31, 2011.  

	Amend Policy CCB- Line and Staff Relations 
	B. Deputy Superintendent Efren Yturralde told the Board that Policy CCB Line and Staff Relations needed to be updated by deleting "Associate Superintendent for Education", a position no longer available in the district and replace it with "Chief Financial Officer" in the last paragraph. The paragraph will read, "If the Superintendent is unable to be reached, the responsibility and the authority to act for the District shall fall first to the Deputy Superintendent and in the absence of the Deputy, the Chief Financial Officer".

	El Paso Electric Easement at Berino 
Elementary
	C. Mr. Gallegos said that an easement is needed to have a new transformer installed at Berino Elementary. The transformer will upgrade the electrical service to Berino Elementary and provide enough power for the new addition.   

	Resolution with NM DOT for GHS
	D. Mr. Gallegos said that an agreement with NM DOT to design, construct and pave the access road entrance to the Gadsden High School south entrance access with access to NM Highway 28 was needed.  

	District E-Mail
	E. Calixto Arzaga, Technology Director explained that it was necessary to have email SPAM filters and what can be done to avoid not receiving emails that are bouncing back to the sender.  Mr. Arzaga said that the SPAM filters are configured for the whole district and cannot exclude any body from being filtered.  The Board asked if they could be given the email summary which gives them the option to allow emails that they know are not SPAM.  

	Athletic Fund Raising – Revenue and Expenditure Guidelines
	F. President Ford agreed with Superintendent Nava’s recommendation to table this item without prejudice pending a board workshop.  

	Student and Teacher Recognition 
	G. The Board asked if each school could submit for recognition on monthly basis outstanding achievements by students, teachers and staff members.  Mrs. Viramontes asked for ideas from the Principals on how to do this and recommended that pictures could be posted on the district’s website on a rotating basis. 

	Closed Session
	10.  Mrs. Viramontes made the motion to go into closed session pursuant to 10-15-1, H-2, NMSA 1978 as amended for personnel actions and the Superintendent’s summative evaluation and real property pursuant to 10-15-1 H-8, NMSA 1978 as amended to discuss purchase of land.   Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The Board went into Closed Session at 6:35 p.m.   

	Reconvene
	12.  Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to reconvene in open session.  No action was taken.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The Board reconvened in Open Session at 8:14 p.m.   

	Adjourn
	13.  Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Superintendent Nava recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The meeting adjourned at 8:16 p.m.                      


SUBMITTED BY:



        APPROVED BY:

  

____________________________________
        ______________________________________
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        Craig Ford, School Board President
     Minutes taken by Elisa Saénz    
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